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E v e r y  f e w  y e a r s ,  we rebid the printing and mailing of Oceanography 
to obtain the best available price and service. During this process, we review 
shipping methods, timeliness of mailing, printer responsiveness—and, sig-
nificantly, the paper we use. As a result of our latest review, Oceanography will 
now be printed on a Forestry Stewardship Council (FSC)-certified paper (see 
http://www.fscus.org). In a nutshell, FSC standards ensure that forestry is prac-
ticed in an “environmentally responsible, socially beneficial, and economically 
viable” way. For a paper to be FSC-certified, the FSC must be able to verify the 
chain of custody from forest to paper.

Fifty percent of our new paper comes from FSC-certified virgin forest, 
25% from pre-consumer waste (e.g., trimmings at the mill), and 25% from 
post-consumer waste (e.g., the paper you put in the blue recycling bins at the 
office). The obvious follow-up question is, why aren’t we going to 100% FSC-
certified recycled paper, or at least something close to that? The short answer 
is that we cannot achieve that goal and still publish the magazine in its current 
form. At this time, there is no coated paper stock that is 100% recycled. Coated 
stock (i.e., base paper stock coated with smooth clay or latex) can withstand the 
rigors of offset presses, which are used for big jobs such as this magazine, books, 
brochures, and catalogs. Additionally, very few papers that have extremely high 
recycled content come in the weights that we need for the text pages and the 
covers. Most 100% recycled paper is lighter in weight, uncoated, and best used 
in office laser printers. Such paper also lacks sufficient opacity to minimize the 
show-through from two-sided printing.

We will continue to monitor the list of FSC-certified papers. When a product 
with more recycled content becomes available that meets our needs, we will 
make the switch as soon as possible.
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New Paper
for Oceanography
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Vol. 21, No. 3, September 2008
20th Anniversary of The Oceanography Society 

Guest Editor: Melbourne Briscoe,  
Founding Secretary of TOS

Vol. 21, No. 4, December 2008
Coastal Ocean Processes

Guest Editor: Richard Jahnke,  
Skidaway Institute of Oceanography

Vol. 22, No. 1, March 2009
HERMES: Hotspot Ecosystem Research on the 

Margins of European Seas
Guest Editors: Vikki Gunn, National  

Oceanography Centre, Southampton, and 
Philip Weaver, National Oceanography 

Centre, Southampton

Vol. 22, No. 2, June 2009
Tenth Anniversary of the  

National Oceanographic Partnership Program
Guest Editors: Eric Lindstrom, National  
Aeronautics and Space Administration;  

Jim Kendall, Minerals Management 
Service; and Ben Chicoski, Consortium 

for Ocean Leadership

Vol. 22, No. 3, September 2009
The Revolution in Global Ocean Forecasting – 

GODAE: 10 Years of Achievement
Guest Editors: Mike Bell, National Centre for Ocean 

Forecasting, and Pierre-Yves Le Traon, IFREMER

Vol. 22, No. 4, December 2009
Ocean Acidification

Guest Editor: Richard Feely, National Oceanic and 
Atmospheric Administration

Future Topic
Future of Satellite Oceanography

Regular Issue Features
The editorial staff also encourages  

unsolicited manuscripts on other oceanography 
themes for consideration and publication under  

the Regular Features banner.

Upcoming
Special-Issue

Topics
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